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Message from the President      

Dave Calkins, President

 
 
, 
 
I know all of you have been as concerned as I have 
been to watch critics of EPA in the Congress and the 
public become more vocal in the past few years.  Even 
more disturbing is the increased frequency with which 
these criticisms are incorporated in proposed legislation 
or other actions that are designed to hamstring the 
Agency and prevent it from carrying out its statutory 
responsibilities. 
 
No agency is perfect, but I have felt that most of these criticisms are unfounded and 
some are intentional distortions of EPA's actions and potential actions. Most of us 
are no longer at EPA and aren't in a position to address these criticisms on behalf of 
the Agency, but that doesn't mean that we don't still care.
 
Are there things we as alumni can do to counter these attacks or help EPA weather 
them?  Some of us within the Association have been asking that question more 
frequently recently, and I would like to reach out to all of you for your ideas of how 
we might help, individually or as an Association.
 
Among the ideas that some have put on the table for consideration are:

●     The Association can continue to make veteran employees and managers 
available to participate in training for current staff -- where, among other 
things, we can offer perspectives on how we survived and overcame other 
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periods of adversity. 
●     Members can contact their representatives in Congress to emphasize the 

importance of maintaining adequate staffing levels at EPA and funding to 
implement environmental statutes. 

●     We can look for opportunities to talk about EPA programs and 
accomplishments in our own communities - drawing both on our own 
experiences and by using material on the EPA and EPA-AA web sites as 
resources. Similarly, we can use social media to post articles about the 
good things EPA is doing to protect the health and welfare of us all.

●     Members can communicate with local newspapers and other media to 
explain environmental issues and EPA processes.

●     We can speak up when others "talk down" in every forum - even at the 
dinner table.  We can make an effort to disassociate EPA employees from 
those that govern at any particular time and focus on the scientific and 
technological breakthroughs that American industry teaming with EPA 
professionals have accomplished.    

Do you have ideas about what the Association and members should do? As a way 
of starting this conversation, we have created a page on the Association website 
where we can "talk" to each other and exchange ideas.  Click here to join the 
conversation. In addition, we will provide updates about EPA-specific budget and 
legislative issues to our members and identify key Congressional committees or 
agencies where action is pending. Click here to register to receive these alerts. 
 
I know many of us feel very passionate about the importance of EPA's mission and 
the need for a strong, energetic, and enthusiastic Agency to achieve environmental 
goals.   I know we can make a difference. Let's work together to figure out the best 
way to do it.
 

EPA Staff Continue Serving During Furlough 

RTP Work Crew at Eno River State 
Park

 
Although prohibited from volunteering to 
perform their official duties by the Anti-
Deficiency Act, a number of individual 
employees and groups volunteered to help 
state and local agencies and non- profit groups 
during the "lock-out" from government service. 
  Staff at RTP developed a web site with 
information on volunteer opportunities and 
undertook several projects.  Their efforts came 
to the attention of local press. The Raleigh 
Herald Sun quoted Tania Dautlick, Executive 

Director of the non-profit Keep Durham Beautiful,"Having the volunteer time is 
incredible. We're always grateful for volunteer contributions." 

~~~~~~~~~~~
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Newest Members  
 

We are pleased to welcome 
the following members 

who joined since the July 
2013 newsletter was 
distributed.  Click a 

person's name to read their 
profile.

 
Steven Anderson 

Kit Armstrong 
Brian Beales 
Diana Bailey 

Cathleen Barnes 
Janice Bartel 

Ken Bigos 
Alison Bird 
Rob Cahill 

Janet Crawford 
Andrew Creekmore 

James Cummings 
Anthony Dappolone 

Lisa Fasano 
Shiva Garg 

Linda Garwood 
Jane Hopkins 

Marianne Horinko 
Thomas Jones 

Denise Keehner 
James Kilgroe 
Cat Kuhlman 

Michael Lazaro 
Emily Lee 
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Read the full Herald Sun article here.

Fallout from John Beale's Fraud 
John Beale did a lot of damage to EPA's reputation by his 
cavalier acts of fraud.  While it took EPA far too long to catch 
this crook, we know that EPA is filled with responsible 
professionals.  It is heartening to see that Deputy 
Administrator Bob Perciasepe and Agency management 
personnel have taken aggressive steps to fill the cracks in the 
system that John Beale exploited to line his pockets. If you 
would like more details on the changes the Agency has made, 
you can read its December Corrective Actions Report on the 
Association's website here.
 

R7 Alums at one of their monthly lunches.

Region VII Alums Gather Monthly  
An email list now approaching 200 former Region VII employees receives a newsy 
update and luncheon invitation monthly. Information on vacations, grandchildren, 
achievements, illnesses and deaths of former staff of the Kansas City Region 
circulates electronically.  Each of a dozen volunteers takes responsibility for 
organizing one of the 12 monthly luncheons which are held in the KC area.  Click 
here to be added to the list.

Elizabeth Lonoff 
Phil Lorang 

Vicente Marti 
Nancy Mayer 

Henry Mazzucca 
Mary McKiel 

Chet McLaughlin 
Linda Murray 
Lottie Parker 

Larry Reed 
Carl Reeverts 

Edwin Reichard 
John Richardson 

Douglas Ruby 
Suzanne Rudzinski 

Zubair Saleem 
Wayne Savage 

Katherine Seikel 
Harry Seraydarian 

Larry Shepard 
Ted Simon 

William Spinazzola 
David Stangel 

Janis Thompson 
Marylouise Uhlig 

Glenn Unterberger 
Ed Watters 

Stephen Weil 
Bill Wick 

William Wisniewski 
Anna Wolgast 
Gene Wossum 

 
  

If you know of former 
colleagues who are not yet 
members, please forward 
this newsletter and invite 

them to join!    
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2 to 1 Public Views EPA Favorably  

  
 

Gallup: Public Supports Environmental 
Efforts                                     

 
 
 
 

~~~~ 
 

 The Association is supported 
entirely by voluntary 

contributions.  If you have not 
given, or gave a year or more ago, 

please consider donating now. 
 

Click Here to Make a Secure 
Online Donation Now 

 
If you prefer to send a check, 

please make it out to EPA Alumni 
Association and mail it to 628 

Chester River Beach Rd., 
Grasonville, MD 21638 

 
Thank You!

 
 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
~~~~~~~~

 
Recently Deceased

(click a name for additional 
information if available)

 
 Eric Stork 2/2/2014

 
Norm Shutler 1/25/2014

 
Frank Covington 1/18/2014

 
Patti Post 1/1/2014
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More information here.
 
But Most Place Higher Priority on Economy 
 

  
More information here.

Bill Pierce 12/28/2013
 

Betty Saladin 11/12/13
 

Frank Terry 10/25/2013
 

Vic Ziegler 8/1/2013
 

Ira Leighton 7/26/13
 

Gordon Huter 7/17/2013
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Board Nominations Open
Nominate yourself or a colleague for one of 4 positions on the EPA 
Alumni Association Board. These three-year terms will begin in May-
June of 2014.
Click here to view a document describing what is expected of Board 
members.   Click here to read brief biographies of current members. 
If you want to nominate someone else, please obtain their agreement 
beforehand. Please submit nominations to nominate@EPAalumni.
org by February 21, 2014. 
 

HISTORY OF EPA --AS ONLY ALUMNI CAN TELL IT! 
 
The Oral History committee has been working diligently to record our history of EPA.  Take a 
look at two of the latest additions:  
 

    

  
 Click here (you will need to sign in)  

 
__________________________________________ 

Calling All Photographers
The handsome photo of the Loon family on the masthead of this newsletter 
was taken by Bob Patrick at East Lake near Florence, Wisconsin. Bob retired 
from Region VII in 2012. Look closely to see the chick riding on the back of 
her parent!  We will feature additional photos from our members in future 
newsletters. If you have photos you'd like to be considered, please email 
them to: newsletter@epaalumni.org.
Thanks!
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Thank You Contributors!   
We are most grateful for donations of any size.  We want to thank the 150 
members who have made a donation since our July 2013 Newsletter. 
We couldn't do this without you! 
 

Elizabeth Anderson, Philip Angell, John Bachmann, Gary Baise, 
Barbara Bankoff, Dev Barnes, Herb Barrack, Lee Beck, Barbara 

Beck, Eileen Belanger, Norm Beloin, Gordon Binder, Wayne 
Blackard, Melanie Blaha, Donald Bliss, Pat Bonner, Ron Brand, 

Rob Brenner, Walter Brodtman, William Burnam, Georgia 
Callahan, David Carroll, Joe Cascio, Jeanne Christie, Jean Circiello, 
Don Clay, Jonathan Cole, Michael Cook, Valerie Cooper, Elizabeth 
Cotsworth, Lawrence Culleen, Tom Curran, Kathy Daniel, Kathy 

Davidson, J. Davies, Elaine Davies, Belle Davis, David Davis, 
Barbara Davis, Richard Dewling, Bruce Diamond, John Dugdale, 
David Dunbar, Eleanor Dwight, Patricia Eklund, Barbara Elkus, 

Jerry Emison, Penny Fenner-Crisp, Abraham Ferdas, Chuck 
Findley, Phyllis Flaherty, Jack Fowle, Bill Frick, Roy Gamse, 

Marius Gedgaudas, Anne Giesecke, Marcia Ginley, Marc Gold, Lois 
Green, Mark Greenwood, Ray Gregory, Charlie Grizzle, Bob Hall, 
Jim Hanlon, Bill Hanson, Theodore Harris, Phillip Hutton, Edwin 

Johnson, David Jones, Michael Jones, Shirley Kelley, Kent 
Kitchingman, Myron Knudson, Carl Kohnert, Frans Kok, Barry 

Korb, Debra Kovacs, Maury Kruth, Myron Lair, Frank Lapensee, 
Stanley Laskowski, Nathan Lau, Frederick Leif, Susan Lepow, 

Michael Levin, Alan Levin, David Levy, 
Ken Lloyd, Barry Malter, 

Joseph Manko, Justice Manning, Vicente Marti, Thomas Maslany, 
Thomas McCabe, Jr., Mel McCottry, Keven McDermott, Daniel 

McGovern, Jack McGraw, Chilton McLaughlin, Butch Mellen, Brian 
Molloy, Anthony Montrone, Jane Moore, David Morell, William 

Muno, Charlie Murray, Carl Myers, Royal Nadeau, Joseph Paisie, 
Dorothy Patton, Marcus Peacock, Frances Phillips, Fred Rubel, 
Marvin Rubin, Milton Russell, Richard Sanderson, Sara Segal, 

Robert Shankland, Larry Shepard, Winston Smith, Arthur 
Smith, Jr., James Southerland, Jane Souzon, Elaine Stanley, 

Frances Tafer, Lee Thomas, Joseph Tikvart, Robert Tolpa, Richard 
Troast, David Ullrich, Glenn Unterberger, Bob and Susan 

Wayland, Mathilde (Mat) White, William Wick, Deanna Wieman, 
Lori Williams, Sam Williams, John Williams, Richard Wilson, 
Sharon Wilson, Neil Wise, Louise Wise, John Wise, Lily Wong, 

Gene Wossum, Karen Young, Eric Yunker, Howard Zar, Al 
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Zemsky, and Mark Zuckerman.

Bob and Susan Wayland, Newsletter Editors 
EPA Alumni Association 

 
P.S. If you would rather not receive these newsletters, please email us at newsletter@EPAalumni.org 
rather than using the other tools available in this newsletter.  

http://archive.constantcontact.com/fs139/1103337706273/archive/1116394485407.html (8 of 8) [7/19/2015 11:59:15 AM]

mailto:newsletter@EPAalumni.org
mailto:newsletter@EPAalumni.org

	constantcontact.com
	http://archive.constantcontact.com/fs139/1103337706273/archive/1116394485407.html


